

**THE GENERAL MEETING OF THE CRESSY LOCAL DISTRICT COMMITTEE HELD AT THE FIRE BRIGADE
ON 26TH JULY, 2017 AT 7 P.M.**

PRESENT:

Mrs. Fae Cox, Mr. Peter Goss, Mrs. Helen Williams, Mr. D. Rowbottom, Mrs. M. Taylor, Mrs. A. Jenkins, Mrs. Ann Green.

APOLOGIES:

Mrs. A. Bond, Cr. R. Goss, Mrs. H. Howard.

CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES:

Mrs. Helen Williams moved, seconded Mrs. Ann Green that the minutes of the previous meeting held on the 31st May, 2017 be confirmed as a true and correct record of proceedings.

Carried unanimously.

BUSINESS ARISING:

Recreation Ground:

Questionnaire from the Council concerning the Recreation Ground has been completed by members and it was noted that dogs should be on a leash when they are in the Recreation Ground.

Members are keen to have a timeline for the commencement of the upgrade at the Recreation Ground.

Discussion on campers which should be clarified when the upgrade is completed.

Clock:

Has there been any progress on the cleaning/repair or replacement of the clock at the War Memorial?

Noticeboards in the Park:

The information on the Notice Board on the Toilet in the Park is not correct. It is just the first sentence which needs to be replaced to be the same as our brochure. Can it be corrected or the Board removed?

The new Noticeboard seems to be working very well and being used by the community.

Annual Report:

Mrs. Cox read the Annual Report and it was well received by members.

NEW BUSINESS:

Mrs. Howard send a message and asked if Cressy could have a professionally designed Streetscape plan as per other towns. This may already be in the planning.

Mural:

The members are very pleased with the Perspex on the mural but some concern about condensation. Unlike the History Board where the Perspex has a gap between the Perspex and the painting and there is no condensation; the Perspex on the mural sits flatly on top of the mural and there is no gap. It will need to be watched closely to see if some spacers need to be installed between the mural and the Perspex.

Flower pots:

Toni Burton sent a request via Helen Williams requesting that we have three more flower pots; two at the top end of the town (outside the Rivers and Waters building) and one opposite the school. Toni will maintain the pots and Council usually supply the plants.

The meeting was very agreeable to this suggestion.

Closure & Next Meeting:

The Chairperson closed the meeting at 7.25 p.m.

Because of the Melbourne Cup Cocktail Party coinciding with our next meeting; it was decided to have the next meeting at the Town Hall on **Tuesday 26th September at 7.00 p.m.**

Thanks to Peter and Fire Brigade for nice warm meeting room.